Union Council Meeting
Minutes
December 9, 2021
Present:
Liam Grandlund
Evanka Annyapu
Sydney Tang 

Susan Dibbell
Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Julia Pletta
Christina Olstad

Paul Peppard
Jacklyn Fischer 

Stratford Vandlik
Erin Hallbauer

Lennox Owino

Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Greg Edwards

Meeting called to order at 5:33 p.m.

Motion: Susan moved approval of the November 18, 2021, meeting minutes. Sydney seconded the motion.  November Meeting Minutes were approved. 
Land Acknowledgement was read by Liam.
Open Forum

· Open Forum- no speakers. 
New Business

· WUD Budget:
· The Administration Advisory Board had not yet reviewed the budget due to a misunderstanding , but Council reviewed the request presented by Liam.  The WUD budget is approved early so that WUD’s request can be part of the Union’s budget process that happens in January.  The budget request is available via box to review.
· Motion: to approve the 2020-2021 WUD, operating budget with a $75,000 increase.  Evanka moved to approve. Jacklyn seconded the motion. Majority vote approved. 
· Position Description Approval

· Evanka went over the new WUD position descriptions. All of the PDs are in the box folder. All position descriptions were reformatted as well, so those are in there as well. The new PDs that to be voted on: Special Event Coordinators (team of 4) and Vice President of Resource and Operations (1). There would now be 4 WUD Officers. The VP of Resource and Operations will also be responsible for chairing one of the Advisory Boards which was typically chaired by the Hoofer Council President. There was discussion on whether the Hoofer Council President should still chair an Advisory Board, maybe even create a new one. This will be considered in the Spring. 
· Motion: to look to adding a 5th advisory board, that the new VP will chair. Julia motioned. Erin Seconded the motion. The group discussed if this is necessary, as all areas are already covered. Motion was not approved.
· Motion: Julia moved to amend Hoofer Council President PD to state that they would Co-Chair an advisory board. There was no second. No vote took place. 
· Motion: To approve the new position descriptions, Special Event Coordinators (team of 4) and Vice President of Resource and Operations. Evanka moved approval (with the possible amendment to the Advisory Board portion of the Hoofer Council President PD. And the exploration of a 5th advisory board). Susan moved to approve. Mark seconded the motion. Majority vote approved. 

· Union Council Spring 2022 Schedule- Virtual/Hybrid

· Discussion about keeping Union Council Spring Meetings virtual or having them be hybrid. It was decided to hold hybrid meetings for the Spring semester.
· The Spring dates (moving to Mondays) are: 1/31, 2/21, 3/21, 4/18, from 5-7pm. 
Union Council Advisory Boards- Julia, Liam, Sydney, Evanka

· Admin- Julia- Julia shared that they have not come to any deliverables right now, but that they have continued to work on them. They have about half the board returning for next semester. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Liam-   Liam shared that they met and discussed SEAG coupons, and an alternative option to these. They are also doing test runs on allergen notifiers in dining units. 
· Facilities- Sydney- Sydney shared that they just finished up their last subcommittee meeting, on the reflection room. They are also discussing the flag policy. 
· Program & Leadership-Evanka- Evanka shared that they have been working on new topics for next semester. They have wrapped up the PD description discussion. 
Officer Reports
· President: Liam shared that they are winding down for the semester. They are busy on getting feedback from all. 
· VP of Internal Relations: Sydney shared that they are also working on getting feedback.  
· VP of External Relations: they have a self-care event on 12/15.  Gearing up for the WUD recruitment campaigns for the new officers. There is a late-night breakfast on  12/17 9pm in Memorial Union. 
· Secretary Update: Mark- shared that L&E is now taking over the Conference Centers. This will take place starting January 1. Next year, Union Council will approve the Union’s operating budget, but not the Conference Centers. 
· Treasurer Update: Susan shared that in preparation for the budget, they are doing a lot of evaluations and studying.  Planning for the University Club is beginning again, as its currently a testing site. The plan for fall is to offer  coffee in the morning, lunch service and also be a home space for FSL. They are also starting to plan for summer. StudentPrint is also now part of L&E, so they are working with the student managers on their budget.  During finals week, the Union will be providing study space for student employees, with snacks and space for entire student body. And finally, the budget for October is in box, and you will see we are not meeting the budget projections. 
Action Items & Updates
· ASM Update: Lennox shared that ASM hosted a shared governance meeting on Tuesday, and they discussed unemployment. They are also working on their internal budgets, which is currently being presented at SSFC.
· SSFC Update: no update.
· Dean of Students Update: Dean Olstad shared that Student Conduct and Community Standards Office is moving next semester. Wisconsin Welcome group has been meeting regularly and has drafted a proposal on new learning outcome for Wisconsin Welcome. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:15pm.
